
31st, 1799, I like him very much. He is, I think, much like Governor 
Simcoe in point of size and deportment, and is, without exception, the 
finest looking man I ever saw.”

A few references are found regarding some of the other members 
of the party. For most of these we are indebted to “ Toronto of Old,” 
by the venerated Dr. Scadding. As, “ At the balls of the Governor 
and others at York, the jewels of Madame la Comtesse de Bcaupoil 
created a great sensation, wholly surpassing everything of the kind 
that had been seen by the ladies of Upper Canada.” A descendant of 
Count do Chalus retains property here, but resides in Montreal, and 
so far as known, the descendants of only one other family are now 
represented in Canada (besides those of Wm. Smithers). In St. 
Mark’s Register in the Marriage notices is that of one member of the 
party : “ December 6th, 1802, Ambroise de Farcy and Ellen Wey­
mouth.” Quetton St. George became a very successful merchant iu 
York, returned to France when Louis XVIII. succeeded to the thone, 
and in 1869 his descendant returned to Canada, and, when Dr. Scad- 
ding wrote, was exercising a refined hospitality at Glen Lonely. He 
says Quetton St. George was of the noblesse, as all officers in France 
were then obliged to be. The name was originally M. Quetton, but as 
an exile landing in England on St. George’s Day, in gratitude he 
added the Saint’s name, making his full name M. Quetton St. George. 
He traded with the Indians and had a post at Orillia. In the Niagara 
Herald, August 7th, 1802, his advertisement reads thus : “ New
store at the house of the French General between Niagara and Queen- 
ston. Messrs. Quetton St. George & Co. have goods from New York 
to be sold at the lowest prices for ready money, for from the uncertainty 
of their residing for any time in these parts they cannot open accounts 
with any person. Dry goods, groceries, tools, trunks, empty barrels, 
etc.” “ A similar assortment to the above may be had at their store 
at the French General’s House, between Niagara and Queenston.”— 
June 18 th, 1803.

The “ Co.” was M. de Farcy. In 1811 there is a petition of De 
Farcy asking to have their grants given them, also a memorial of 
Quetton St. George in French, and another in English, and in August, 
1812, the Count de Puisaye asks Commissioners to inquire into his 
claims, and those of other Royalists. A special charter of denization 
had to be given.

An advertisement in the Upper Canada Gazette, December 15th,


